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EPM would like to clarify that the General Comptroller of the Republic has not issued 
the Final Report on the exceptional inspection of the Ituango Hydroelectric Project. 
Once this report is issued, we will make a statement and clarify, if applicable, the 
statements by the Governor on the item lost profits and loss of project value. 
 
In addition, we cannot forget that a BOOMT contract was signed between 
HIDROITUANGO S.A. E.S.P. and EPM E.S.P. in which the parties divided the 
Hydroelectric Power Plant’s construction and operating risks. Accordingly, each one 
shall be liable for the risks assumed.  
 
To date, EPM has informed public opinion and the regulatory agency that it is 
working toward startup of plant commercial operations in December 2021. 
 
 
 
 


